ANGLOPHONE SOUTH SCHOOL DISTRICT

SAINT JOHN EDUCATION CENTRE
490 Woodward Avenue = Saint John, New Brunswick E2K 5N3
Telephone: (506) 658-5300 + Fax: (506) 658-5399 » www.asd-s.nbed.nb.ca

September 4, 2018

Hon. Brian Kenny

Minister of Education & Early Childhood Development
PO Box 6000

Fredericton, NB E3B 5H1

Dear Minister Kenny:
RE: ASD-S District Education Council Motion re Policy 409

As a follow up to the Anglophone South School District Education Council (DEC) meeting of August 22,
2018, please be advised that the following motion was approved by Council:

“...that Council begin Phase 3 of the 409 process for the Saint John city centre schools to look at
reconfiguring Millidgeville North School to a middle school. Council will also look at an addition or new
construction, depending on cost, to M. Gerald Teed to accommodate the grades 3-5 from Millidgeville
North School. The middle school student population from Hazen-White/St. Francis may move to
Millidgeville North Scheol in September of 2019 and the middle school students from Princess Elizabeth
School would only move when M. Gerald Teed is able to accept the grades 3-5 from Millidgeville North
School. Council will also consider major capital repairs to Princess Elizabeth School or a new school,
depending on cost.

This will allow us under the Department’s policy 409 — Multi Year School Infrastructure Planning — to
begin the public consultation process to gather community and stakeholder input to the recommendations.

This is for your information and if anything further is required, please let us know.

Yours truly,

Copy: John McLaughlin, Deputy Minister, EECD
Andre Paulin, Director Educational Facilities & Pupil Transportation, EECD
Robert Fowler, Chair, District Education Council ASD-8
John MacDonald, Director Finance & Administration, ASD-S
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